
 

 

Have you ever received a special 
gratitude or thanks for something 
you did?  .Ï× ) ÄÏÎȭÔ ÓÉÍÐÌÙ ÍÅÁÎ 
the obligatory thank-you cards we 
so often receive after giving a gift, 
but a card, letter, phone call, or note 
that someone truly appreciated 
what you did for them.  It can be 
inspiring , ÃÁÎȭÔ ÉÔȩ 

A number of years ago I received a 
letter from a visitor to our church.  
He wanted to express thanks 
for the warm welcome and 
the comforting service, in 
which proclaimed Christ 
crucified.  I saved 
that letter in order 
to read it again and 
again, to read it 
especially when I 
felt worthless or 
down because of some 
negative comment. 

In carrying out our daily roles and 
jobs, we can often feel like there is 
little point, after all it seems like we 
only receive criticism and 
complaints.  Yet if someone 
expresses gratitude for our work, it 
can go a long way.  It can inspire us 
to do well and to carry out work 
with joy. 

What a good reminder for us in our 
own lives.  Who in your life has done 
something amazing for you?  Who 
has sacrificed so much?  Who do you 
appreciate?  Recognize what they 

do, whether big or small, whether 
noticed by many or few, and tell 
them.  ,ÉËÅÌÙ ÔÈÅÙ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÈÅÁÒ ÉÔ ÔÈÁÔ 
often.  It will brighten their day and 
bring joy to their heart. 

Yes, it is important for us to take the 
time to thank each other and it 
makes a big difference.  But even 
more so, how important is it to 

thank our God!  How happy 
he must be when we 

acknowledge him 
for all he does!  
How happy he 
must be when we 
thank him for 
sustaining us in 
this body and life!  

How happy he 
must be when we 
thank him for safety, 
protection, and peace!  

We especially have every 
reason to thank him for all he has 
done in sending Jesus as our Savior 
from sin.  In so doing we bring praise 
and honor to his holy name.  

Psalm 100:4 invites us, Ȱ%ÎÔÅÒ ÈÉÓ 
gates with thanksgiving, his 
courtyards with praise. Give 
thanks to him and bless his 
ÎÁÍÅȢȱ  Yes, make a point in your 
life to thank God for everything he 
has done for you and in so doing 
bring praise and blessing to his 
name.  Amen. 

                     - Pastor Moldstad 
 
 

 

Daylight Savings ends ς turn your clocks back 1 hour 
before bed on Saturday, November 3rd. 
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Peace Lutheran Church 
2090 Commerce Drive 
North Mankato MN 56003 

The Peace Messenger 
Worship Schedule  

Sundays  8:30 & 10:45 a.m. 
Sunday School/Adult Bible Class  

at 9:45 a.m. 

Serving Peace 
  Pastor Tim Hartwig  
Cell ɀ 507-382-6826 
pastorhartwig@gmail.com   

  Pastor Matt Moldstad  
Cell ɀ 507-382-0045 
pastormoldstad@gmail.com   

  Office - Karen Wold  
Phone ɀ 507-385-1386 
karen@peacemankato.com  

Church Council 
President: 
  Brad Wosmek 
Vice President: 
  Eric Halvorson  
Secretary: 
  Greg Miller  
Spiritual Leadership:  
  Adie Harstad 
Christian Education:  
  Bob Paulsen 
Property Management: 
  Matt Bindert  
Stewardship: 
  Jason Westman 
Gospel Outreach: 
  Jon Stadler 

*ÅÓÕÓȭ ,ÁÍÂÓ 0reschool 
  Joslyn Moldstad ɀ 507-385-7752 
joslynmoldstad@gmail.com  
 

Crossed - Youth Group 
www.peacemankato.org/crossed 
crossedyouth@gmail.com 

Special Interest Dates 
2nd Weekly -ÅÎȭÓ "ÉÂÌÅ 3ÔÕÄÙ 6:30a 

4th  Daylight Savings ends 

6th General Elections held at Peace 
 Board of Education 6p 
 Spiritual Leadership 7p 

10th  Lefse Baking 9a 

11th Lutheran Pioneers at MO 5p 

13th Council Meeting 6:30p   

16th  Family Night/ Thanksgiving 6p 

18th  Pie Sale, between services 

21stThanksgiving Eve Service 6:30p 

Thanksgiving Brings Joy  
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The purpose of our congregation is to worship God, who gives life through Word and Sacrament; to serve one 
another in love and fellowship; and to proclaim forgiveness and salvation to all through Jesus Christ alone. 
 
 

 
 
The Mission & Ministry Coordination Council (MMCC) meeting of Peace Lutheran Church was held on October 
9, 2018.  Council members present were:  Pastor Hartwig, Pastor Moldstad, Brad Wosmek ςPresident, Eric 
Halvorson ςVice President, Jon Stadler ς Gospel Outreach, Jason Westman ς Stewardship, Bob Paulsen ς 
Christian Education, Matt Bindert ς Property Management, Greg Miller ς Secretary, and two seminary students 
observing.  Absent and excused: Adie Harstad ς Spiritual Leadership. 

ü Devotion ς Pastor Moldstad ς Mark 10:13-16 

ü Announcements ς None. 

ü Agenda ς MMSP to approve the agenda.  

ü Minutes of Previous Meeting ς MMSP to approve.  

ü tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ (Pastor Moldstad) 
¶ Worship & Adult Education   

1.) I am currently offering Adult instruction on Tuesday evenings at 5pm and on Sunday mornings 
ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΦ  ¢ƘǊŜŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǳƴƛǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŀŎǘƛǾŜƭȅ ŀǘǘŜƴŘƛƴƎΦ  LΩƳ ƘƻǇƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ a few others 
involved. 

2.) We are planning to honor our active military and veterans by sharing their pictures in uniform on 
our screens in the entryway on Sunday, Nov. 11th.   

¶ Spiritual Growth/Nurturing/Fellowship: 
1.) Ten of our Peace Youth attended the Theatre Physics outing in Sept.  Over 60 students were in 

attendance from the three parishes, which were involved. 
2.) hǳǊ ƴŜȄǘ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƛǎ ¢Ǌǳƴƪ Ψw ¢ǊŜŀǘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ hŎǘΦ нтth from 4 to 6pm.  

This will also serve as a CROSSED fundraiser. 
3.) ¢ƘŜ aŜƴΩǎ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻƴ ōǊŜŀƪ ǳƴǘƛƭ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊΣ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ tŀǎǘƻǊǎΩ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ 
a9! ōǊŜŀƪΦ  Lƴ bƻǾΦ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊŜǾƛŜǿƛƴƎ ŀ ōƻƻƪ ŜƴǘƛǘƭŜŘ ά{ŜŀǊŎƘ ŦƻǊ [ƛƎƘǘέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎŜǎ ŀ 
number of key questions people have concerning the Bible and Christianity. 

4.) Sergio Salgado plans to give a short presentation of our group system this Sunday after both services 
as a way to encourage people to participate. 

¶ Pastor/Circuit/Synod: 
1.) L ŀƳ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ Wƻƛƴǘ CƻǳƴŘŜǊǎΩ 5ŀȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ aǘΦ hƭƛve on Sunday, Oct. 14th at 

3pm. 
2.) I was able to participate in a videoconference with eight other pastors from the largest churches in 
ǘƘŜ 9[{ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƻƻƭǎ ŦƻǊ ōŜǎǘ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ άƭŀǊƎŜǊέ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴǎΦ  ²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ 
continue meeting for an hour each month. 

ü tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ (Pastor Hartwig) 
¶ General Comments   

1.) Attendance is up over last year.  The Bible Study count may not be entirely accurate because people 
come and go, so it depends upon when the count is taken. 

¶ My Work 
1.) The workload is heavy at the moment.  No one needs to do anything.  I just need to push through 

to the end of the semester.  
2.) The class at BLC continues to go well. 
3.) I am working with M.O.M.s group as they study the book, Boundaries.  It has been well attended 

and well received. 
4.) I have not been giving our delinquent members the attention that they need.  I am hoping to be 

able to do more of that in the coming weeks. 
 

Council Meeting Minutes ɀ October 9, 2018 

 

Our Mission  

 



 

¶ Looking Ahead 
1.) Founders Day Service, Oct. 14, 3:30PM, at Trinity Chapel, Bethany Lutheran College.   
2.) I am attending the ELS/WELS forum next week, Monday-Wednesday. 

¶ MMSP to approve the following membership changes:   
Received:  Havana Agenten; Carissa Christenson; Sterling Korstad; Jeff and Erika Lemke (Ava, Lucia, 
Mikaela); Adult Confirmation: Bol Bayak, NyaBuay Botu, and NyaMouch Botu; Transferred out:  
Nick and Amanda Hauman; Matthew and Anna Shields. 

ü Spiritual Leadership (Coordinator ~ Adie Harstad)  
¶ No report. 

ü Gospel Outreach (Coordinator ~ Jon Stadler) 
¶ The Board met on September 20, 2018, 6:00PM.  Members present:  Pastor Hartwig, Paul Bunkowske, 

Excused:  Phil Wels.  The meeting opened with a devotion and prayer by Pastor Hartwig. 
¶ ¢Ǌǳƴƪ άw ¢ǊŜŀǘΥ  We discussed outreach efforts for the event.  Halloween treat bags with Peace contact 

info and message.  Magnets & handouts in the treat bags.  Will check with Missy Vandermause on 
designing the bags. 

¶ ELS/WELS Sudanese Outreach Initiative:  Pastor Hartwig gave an update on the initiative, including some 
background info to help us as we navigate this initiative with the other ELS & WELS churches.  Jon Stadler 
was talking with a couple of Sudanese men (James Kun, Tugul Diew) since the picnic to learn more about 
the needs of the community.  Jon also had set up a phone meeting with Kristi Sebald of Kingdom Workers 
to learn more about the initiative. 

¶ Peace Devotions:  Pastor Hartwig gave the committee an update on Peace Devotions, including the 
schedule for videos coming out (Monday and Thursday), the reach of the videos and efforts to secure 
funding.  

ü Christian Education (Coordinator ~ Bob Paulsen) 
¶ The Board met on Oct. 2, 2018.  Members present were:  Pastor Hartwig, Bob Paulsen, Brandon Evers, 

Joslyn Moldstad and Matt Lukasek.  Opened with a devotion and prayer by Pastor Hartwig. 
o Preschool Report:  Joslyn presented a report on ŀ ōǊŜŀƪŘƻǿƴ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ƘƻƳŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘŜǎΥ  tŜŀŎŜ 

18, Mt. Olive 9, Immanuel 3, St. Pauls 4, Other 12, No church 2, Not baptized 4.  Teacher convention 
on Oct. 18th and 19th.  Parent/teacher consultations Nov. 1st and 2nd. 

o Sunday School Report:  No report.  
o Mt. Olive School Report:  aŀǘǘ ǊŜǾƛŜǿŜŘ ǘƘŜ tŜŀŎŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘΩǎ ǎǳǊǾŜȅ ǿƛǘƘ aǘΦ hƭƛǾŜΦ  Lǘ ǿŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ 

received.  The Mt. Olive school board is reviewing the tuition schedule.  There has been a request to 
include Mt. Olive activities in the Peace bulletin. 

o Youth Group Report:  No report.  
ü Stewardship (Coordinator ~ Jason Westman)  
¶ Met Sept. 18 and Oct. 2. 
¶ Decided to move Stewardship Board meetings to the first week of the month at 6:00pm. 
¶ Prioritized the plans for the year. 
¶ Benevolence Fund:  Sticking to cash for time being.  There are challenges with storage and maintenance 

of food.  Cash provides more flexibility to customize assistance.  Desire to maintain a balance of $1000.  
Currently stands at around $300. 

¶ Golf tournament is a go.  100% of the proceeds will go to Peace MVL tuition assistance fund. 
¶ Budget:  In the process of revising the format and organizing by boards.  Current budget is now loaded 

into the system. 
¶ We are currently about $37,000 behind our budget for giving but our offerings are still up about $11,000 

over last year at this time.   

ü Property Management (Coordinator ~ Matt Bindert [Pastor Moldstad reported])  
¶ Punch list items have been gone over. 
¶ The AED has been moved to an accessible spot near the sanctuary. 
¶ The roof project is done. 
¶ Minor floor repairs have been done. 

ü MMSP to approve all reports. 

 



 

ü Old Business  
¶ Reviewed and discussed the status of Goals set in the retreat meeting: 

o Handling of current debt. 
o Virtual church. 
o Development of our use of technology (Peace Devotions). 
o Golf tournament fund raiser. 
o MVL tuition assistance. 
o An electronic giving kiosk in the narthex. 
o Summer care program for elementary age students. 
o Hosting a marriage retreat. 
o Peace pastors leading catechism classes at Mt. Olive. 

ü New Business 
¶ None at this time. 

ü Next council meeting ς November 13th at 6:30pm. 

ü aƻǘƛƻƴ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƻ ŀŘƧƻǳǊƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ tǊŀȅŜǊ.  MMSP.  

Respectfully Submitted,   

Greg Miller 

7ÈÁÔ )Ó 'ÏÄȭÓ 3ÙÓÔÅÍ ÆÏÒ 4ÈÁÎËÓÇÉÖÉÎÇȩ 

How do you determine how much to give?  Christians can really struggle with determining what their 
offering will  be.  The Apostle Paul gave some great advice to the Corinthians that can help you decide how much 
ÔÏ ÇÉÖÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÁÎËÓÇÉÖÉÎÇȢ  (Å ×ÒÏÔÅȟ ȰOn the first day of every week, each of you is to set something aside in 
keeping with whatever he gÁÉÎÓȢȱ  ɉρ #ÏÒÉÎÔÈÉÁÎÓ ρφȡςɊ 

4ÈÅ ÆÉÒÓÔ ÔÈÉÎÇ ÔÈÁÔ ×Å ÎÏÔÉÃÅ ÉÓ ÔÈÁÔ 0ÁÕÌ ÓÁÉÄ Ȱ/Î ÔÈÅ first  ÄÁÙȱȢ  4ÈÉÓ ÉÎÄÉÃÁÔÅÓ ÔÈÁÔ 'ÏÄ ×ÁÎÔÓ ÕÓ ÔÏ 
prioritize our thanksgiving.  He wants to be first.  Many Christians, when deciding how much to give, will look 
at their budget.  They know how much their income is.  They deduct from it their known expenses.  Hopefully, 
there is some money left over.  Then, they will look at that left-over amount and try to determine how much of 
it they can afford to give to the Lord.  That is placing thanksgiving last!  God gets the leftovers.  Placing God as 
our highest priority means that we will look at our income and prayerfully consider how much God is enabling 
ÕÓ ÔÏ ÇÉÖÅȢ  4ÈÅ ÆÉÒÓÔ ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÓÙÓÔÅÍ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÁÎËÓÇÉÖÉÎÇ ÉÓ ÐÒÉÏÒÉÔÉÚÉÎg God first. 

4ÈÅ ÓÅÃÏÎÄ ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÓÙÓÔÅÍ ÉÓ ÒÅÇÕÌÁÒ ÇÉÖÉÎÇȢ  0ÁÕÌ ×ÒÏÔÅȟ Ȱ/Î ÔÈÅ ÆÉÒÓÔ ÄÁÙ ÏÆ every  ×ÅÅËȱȢ  /ÕÒ ÇÉÆÔÓ 
should be regular.  God gives to us regularly through our paycheck or other means.  He wants us to give in 
thankfulness regularly.  Now, ×Å ×ÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ ÓÁÙ ÔÈÁÔ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÏ ÇÉÖÅ ÅÖÅÒÙ ×ÅÅËȢ  -ÁÙÂÅ ÙÏÕ ÇÅÔ ÐÁÉÄ ÏÎÃÅ Á 
month and give to the Lord once a month.  That is just fine.  I would suggest that the time between our regular 
gifts should not be greater than our pay interval.  This regular giving helps us keep the priority of God first. 

4ÈÅ ÌÁÓÔ ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÓÙÓÔÅÍ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÁÎËÓÇÉÖÉÎÇ ÉÓ ÐÒÏÐÏÒÔÉÏÎȢ  0ÁÕÌ ×ÒÏÔÅȟ Ȱ/Î ÔÈÅ ÆÉÒÓÔ ÄÁÙ ÏÆ ÅÖÅÒÙ ×ÅÅËȟ 
each of you is to set something aside in keeping with  ×ÈÁÔÅÖÅÒ ÈÅ ÇÁÉÎÓȢȱ  'ÏÄ ×ÁÎÔÓ ÕÓ ÔÏ ÇÉÖÅ ÉÎ ÐÒoportion 
ÔÏ ×ÈÁÔ ÈÅ ÈÁÓ ÇÉÖÅÎ ÕÓȢ  #ÈÒÉÓÔÉÁÎÓ ÁÒÅ ÔÏ ÃÏÎÓÉÄÅÒ ÈÏ× 'ÏÄ ÈÁÓ ÂÌÅÓÓÅÄ ÔÈÅÍȢ  4ÈÉÓ ÄÏÅÓÎȭÔ ÊÕÓÔ ÍÅÁÎ ÆÉÎÁÎÃÉÁÌ 
blessing.  A Christian should consider all of the blessings that God has bestowed:  faith, forgiveness of sins, 
citizenship in heaven, faithful spouse and children, health, wellbeing, friends, etc, etc.  All of these things are to 
move the Christian to be thankfully generous to our Lord.   

4ÈÅ ÑÕÅÓÔÉÏÎ ÉÓ ÏÆÔÅÎ ÐÏÓÅÄȟ Ȱ7ÈÁÔ ÐÅÒÃÅÎÔÁÇÅ ÄÏ ) ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÇÉÖÅ ÔÏ ÓÈÏ× ÔÈÁÔ ) ÁÍ ÔÈÁÎËÆÕÌȩȱ  4ÈÁÔ is a 
difficult question because it will vary from person to person and situation to situation.  Often 10% is held up as 
the goal of Christian giving.  I would say that rather than being the goal, it is the starting point. 

When we prioritize God first, are regular in our giving and mindful of all of the blessings that God 
bestows, we are empowered to give generously to the Lord in thanksgiving.  How do you decide how much to 
give to the Lord?  It can be a difficult task to undertake.  God has given us guidance.  Put God first.  Be regular.  
Give a generous portion. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Just a reminder  of the option you havŜ ƻŦ ǳǎƛƴƎ άŜƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎ ƎƛǾƛƴƎέ ŦƻǊ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ 
your regular church offerings or special fund offerings.  Contributions can be 
debited automatically from your checking or savings account or processed using 
your credit card (Peace is charged a percentage of your donation) or debit card. 
The electronic giving program offers convenience for you and much needed 
donation consistency for our congregation. 

If you are currently giving on a weekly basis, you will no longer need to write out 52 checks a year or prepare 
52 envelopes.  And, when travel, illness or other circumstances prevent you from attending services, this 
program will allow your weekly offerings to continue in an uninterrupted basis. 

It is now possible for you to set it up yourself by going to our website, www.peacemankato.com, clicking 
ƻƴ ǘƘŜ άDƛǾŜ ƴƻǿέ ōƻȄ ŀƴŘ ǇǳǘǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΦ  ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŎƘƻƻǎŜ Ƙƻǿ ƻŦǘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ όǿŜŜƪƭȅΣ 
monthly, certain date(s), etc.). 

 

Mark you r calendars now for the  11 th  !ÎÎÕÁÌ Ȱ'ÏÔ ,ÅÆÓÅȩȱ Party!   

,ÅÔȭÓ ÇÅÔ ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÍÁËÅ ,ÅÆÓÅ ÏÎ Saturday,  November 10 th , at 
9:00am.   

This is for ALL ages, males, females, and all ethnic backgrounds 
ɉÙÏÕ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÏ ÂÅ .ÏÒ×ÅÇÉÁÎ ÔÏ ÌÏÖÅ ÉÔ!).  
The more, the merrier!!  

Sign-up sheet and Lefse directions will be posted on the bulletin board.  

Any questions call Amanda Madson ɀ 345-5912 
or Karen Wold ɀ 514-0639.  
 

The following was taken from  
óMartin Lutherôs Little Instruction Bookô: 

WELCOMING DEATH 

òChristians look at [death] as a journey and departure out of this misery and vale of tears 

(where the devil is prince and god) into yonder life, where there will be inexpressible and 

glorious joy and eternal blessedness.ó 

®            ®            ® 

Are you unable to care for your feet?   Your church 
home is offering a service to help you care for your feet 
and toenails.  By appointment, a registered nurse, using 
sanitary equipment, will soak and wash your feet, trim 
toenails, and finish with a lotion foot massage.  If the nurse 
feels further medical attention is needed, she may suggest 
an appointment with your health care provider.  This 
service is free; however, donations will be accepted to go 
to a church cause.  For more information, or to set up an 
appointment, please call Amy Jo Reiner at 507-340-2061. 

To watch our services live, go to: 
www.peacemankato.com/livestreaming or 
our Facebook page.  The service will start 
automatically when it is live (8:30AM).  

For recorded services, go to: 
www.vimeo.com/peacemankato and you 
can choose which service you wish to 
watch.  We are currently only streaming 
and recording during the 8:30 service. 

 

http://www.peacemankato.com/livestreaming
http://www.vimeo.com/peacemankato


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

We could use more men willing to 
be Ushers, especially from  those 
who attend  2nd service.  If you are 
willing to serve your church in this 

way, please contact Nick Peters at 
petersfamilyfarm1@gmail.com.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Serving the month of November: 
Altar/Communion preparation  

11 th Keith/Joni Wiederhoeft & Mark/Becca Zenk 

25th Amanda Madson & Emily Wolff 

Communion Assistants 

 8:30am  10:45am  

11th 
Paul Fries 
Jason Westman 

Greg Vandermause 
Brad Wosmek 

25th 
Bob Paulsen 
Eric Woller 

Eric Halvorson 
Greg Miller 

Ushers 
 8:30am 10:45 am 

4th 
Jeff Huber 
Joel Kom 

Kory Meyers 
John Moldstad 

11th    

Matt Lukasek 
Mark Flygare 
Mike Madson 
Corey Olsen 

Rob Pipal 
Sergio Salgado 
Jordan Smith 
Jon Stadler 

18 th     
Mike Oliver 
Bob Paulsen 

Nick Peters 
Mark Zenk 

21st  
6:30pm  
Thanksgiving Eve  

Rob Paulsen 
Tim Paulsen 

25th 

Ben Petzel 
Matt Riehl 
Josh Ringen 
Pete Schuch 

Al Clennon 
Terry Field 
Adie Harstad 
Chris Harstad 

Counters 

1st Sunday: Norman Madson & Todd Olsen  

2nd Sunday: Jon Stadler & Brad Wosmek 
3rd  Sunday: Chris Harstad & Brian Koch 
4th  Sunday: Phil Novak & Matt Riehl 

5th  Sunday: Ernie Geistfeld & Karen Wold  

  Anniversaries:   
Marc & Kris Flygare 11/05/83  35 years 
Brandon & Ciara Beitlich 11/07/15  3 years 
Jeff & Aleta Lin 11/08/08  10 years 
Nate & Julie Risto 11/19/00  18 years 
Kincaid & Carolyn Smith 11/21/56  62 years 
Bill & Kristi Hough 11/23/8 4 34 years 
Jordan & Laura Smith 11/28/09  9 years 
Steve & Beka Matthes 11/30/13  5 years 

Congratulations!  May the Lord continue to bless you 
and may your Christian marriage serve as an 

inspiration to others. 

 

 
 
 

Harrison Harstad 11/01  4 years old 
Hannah Westman 11/01  11 years old 
Evelyn Hinkel 11/04  5 years old 
Kyra Manthe 11/04  5 years old 
Hunter Jordan 11/07  11 years old 
Luke Hinkel 11/09  7 years old 
Benjamin Halvorson 11/10  13 years old 
Christian Moldstad 11/10  13 years old 
Sarah Merritt 11/17  12 years old 
Cullen Smith 11/17  7 years old 
Amelia Bunkowske 11/18  3 years old 
Henry Manthe 11/19  11 years old 
Joshua Allen 11/21  15 years old 
Grace Peters 11/21  11 years old 
Abel Lowrey 11/22  5 years old 
Andreas Schmeling 11/28  7 years old 
 

Also ɀ Paul Bunkowske, Rob Paulsen,  
Phil Novak, Jason Westman, Ione Geistfeld, 

Taylor Pithan, Joshua Wierschke,  
Stephanie Wentzlaff, Dave Kammerer,  

Rachel Lowrey, Reagan Geving, Tom Kuster, 
Shelia Barnett, Catherine Bartels,  

Whitney Holz, Sarah Heartbird, Jon Howson, 
Tim Paulsen 

May the Lord bless you, 
today and always. 

Happy 
Birthday!  

mailto:petersfamilyfarm1@gmail.com


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

*ÅÓÕÓȭ ,ÁÍÂÓ ÁÔ 0ÅÁÃÅ 0ÒÅÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÔÈÁÎËÓ .ÉÃË and Emily Peters for inviting us to their farm.  We had five 
of us hold the little piglets who were about 27 days old.  We also had fun feeding the pigs, seeing where 
they sleep and learning that their food is corn and soy beans.  We shucked corn and pried beans off of 
the soy bean plant.  We climbed on the tractors and communicated through walkie-talkies in the cab!  
!Ó ÏÎÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔ ÓÁÉÄȟ Ȱ)Ô ×ÁÓ ÔÈÅ ÂÅÓÔ ÄÁÙ ÅÖÅÒȦȱ  7Å ÔÈÁÎË ÔÈÅ 0ÅÔÅÒÓ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ for planning your day 
around us 

We ended the month of October with our annual Harvest Festival.  We thank Marc and Kris Flygare for 
donating 50 pumpkins for the children to paint.  We entertained our preschool families with One Liitle, 
Two Little Three Little Pumpkins, Way Up High In An Apple Tree, and Come Ye Thankful People Come.  
We thank Kristen Lukasek and Making Faces of Mankato for great face-painting!  We thank parents for 
filling our food table and enjoying a day with your child, playing fall games.  We also thank Pastor 
Hartwig, Pastor Moldstad, Tammi Emmons, Jeannie Lorensberg, Dani Merritt, Brittany Moldstad, 
-ÅÇÈÁÎ ÁÎÄ *ÅÒÁÄ "ÁÃÈȟ (ÉÌÁÒÙ ,ÉÅÎ ÁÎÄ ÁÌÌ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ "ÉÂÌÅ 3ÔÕÄÙ ×ÈÏ ÊÏÉÎÅÄ ÕÓ ÁÎÄ ÈÅÌÐÅÄ ÕÓȢ  
Our Harvest Festival is always a heart-warming event for the children and their families. 

We end our month remembering Martin Luther who reformed the church by pointing out such errors 
as the sale of indulgences to gain heaven and the error of believing that by our works we gain heaven.  
We thank Martin for translating the Bible into the German language so that everyday people could read 
'ÏÄȭÓ ×ÏÒÄȢ  7Å ÅÓÐÅÃÉÁÌÌÙ ÒÅÍÅÍÂÅÒ -ÁÒÔÉÎ ÆÏÒ ÔÅÁÃÈÉÎÇ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ ȬÊÕÓÔ ÓÈÁÌÌ ÌÉÖÅ ÂÙ ÆÁÉÔÈȭȟ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÓȟ ×Å 
are saved solely through Jesus alone.  Our preschoolers sang Come Ye Thankful People Come and Loving 
Shepherd of the Sheep.  Our three- day students have happily finished their Martin Luther Sticker Book.  
We wish you all a Happy Reformation Day! 

 
 



 

 

Donôt miss the Moms On a Mission 

Homemade Pie Bake Sale!  

 
 
What:   A Holiday Bake Sale just before Thanksgiving!  Featuring Apple, Pecan, Pumpkin, and Cherry 

pies made from scratch by the Moms On a Mission (M.O.M.s) bible study group  

When:  Sunday, November 18th, between church services at Peace 

Why:   To raise funds to pay for childcare during bible study time (approximately $650 needed to fund 
one sessioné11 meetingséof bible study)  

Free Will Donation!  Thank you for your support of our bible study!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Fast Facts about Peace/Mt. Olive M.O.M.s study:  

Number of mothers in M.O.M.s:  62 
Average number of moms at a daytime study this fall:  28 
Average number of children at a daytime study this fall:  33 
Number of childcare workers employed each meeting: 5 
Number of moms attending evening M.O.M.s study:  10 

 

The M. O.M.s study  is for all mothers to gather, support, and strengthen each other in their God -
given vocations as moms.  New moms welcome to join at any time!  The daytime M.O.M.s study meets 
Thursday mornings from 8:30 till 10am in Peaceõs Fellowship  Hall.    Childcare is provided.  The evening 
M.O.M.s study meets Tuesday evenings from 7-8:30pm at Mt. Olive.   There is no childcare for the 
evening study.  December 6 is the last morning bible study, and December 11 is the last evening bible 
study of the Fall 2018 Session.  If interested, contact Kristen Lukasek at 507-382-7963 or 
mattlukasek@yahoo.com.  

mailto:mattlukasek@yahoo.com


 

                                          A Big Charger Challenge THANK-YOU! 
 

The 2018 Charger Challenge was a huge success!  Our goal was to raise $20,000, and we exceeded this goal 
by raising over $25,500!  Praise God from whom all blessings flow!  The PTF wishes to thank the many people 
that made this fundraiser possible! 

*THANK YOU ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǎƪŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΩǎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΗ  aƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ 
250 students, teachers, and family members hiked the 4 mile trek, and around 325 joined us for the picnic lunch. 

*THANK YOU to all volunteers that helped before and during the Challenge! 

*THANK YOU ǘƻ /ǳƭǾŜǊΩǎ ƻŦ bƻǊǘƘ aŀƴƪŀǘƻ ŦƻǊ ǿŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǳǎ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴŀǘƛƴƎ ŀƭl the ice 
cream!  Even the money that was collected for sundaes was given back to our fundraiser!   

*THANK YOU to Chad and Sally Sorenson for making the pulled pork for our picnic, and to Mark Klammer for 
donating the hotdogs.  Thank you to Welsh Heritage CŀǊƳǎ ŦƻǊ ŘƻƴŀǘƛƴƎ ŀǇǇƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ WƻƘƴƴȅ .Ωǎ όWƻƘƴƴȅ 
Mueller) for donating the chips!  Thank you to the 2nd grade class for providing the cookies! 

*THANK YOU to the Mt. Olive and Peace congregation members that donated food items for the event, and to 
those members that generously sponsored our students and teachers with monetary donations! 

*THANK YOU to the school board members for serving at our picnic lunch! 

*THANK YOU to the North Mankato Police Reserves for directing traffic during the walk! 

*THANK YOU to Denice Woller for being our photographer for the day! 

*THANK YOU to Matt Wiechmann for providing us with outdoor music and sound system. 

*And most importantly, THANK YOU to our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ, who gave us a beautiful fall day, 
blessing our school through this fundraiser!  TO GOD BE THE GLORY! 



 

 

 

 

 

 
The fourth Gospel Outreach With Media (GOWM) online conference, hosted 
by the Christ in Media Institute at Bethany Lutheran College, is scheduled to 
open on October 22 for three weeks of active discussion.  Participation is 
entirely online, and free.  The conference address is https://gowm.org.  

https://gowm.org/

